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2.5 ...providing infrastructure? (For example, how should new infrastructure be provided and how
might it be paid for?)

Asda support the mechanism of developer contributions where justified, reasonable and in
accordance with the tests set out in Circular 3/2012 – Planning Obligations and Good Neighbour
Agreements. The securing of new infrastructure through developer contributions is only appropriate
where legible to the proposed development with which it is related.

When looking at new infrastructure and its provision, ASDA would welcome the continued tie in of
the planning team with the economic development team at Aberdeen City Council. The viability of a
development is critical to its delivery and therefore planning teams need to be fully aware and
engaged with the wider pressures of delivering development such as job creation, business rates
payments and, in the case of retail developments, the newly introduced Public Health Supplement
which all add to the viability assessment. Aberdeen City Council needs to be aware of this and
ensure that it remains a competitive location in which all developers are keen to invest.

ASDA would recommend clear recognition of the tests from Circular 3/2012 within the new LDP and
acknowledgement that a need for new or improved infrastructure relating directly to the proposed
development must be clearly identified before contributions are sought.

2.10 ...supporting retail centres across Aberdeen? (For example, should we be safeguarding
existing centres, and what are your thoughts on new out-of-town retail parks?)

ASDA have 55 stores and two distribution centres across Scotland employing approximately 20,000
colleagues, making ASDA a major national employer whilst providing communities with high quality
goods and services at an affordable price. Four of these stores are within the Aberdeen area
(Aberdeen Beach, Bridge of Dee, Middleton Park and Dyce).

These stores play an integral role in the communities they serve - creating new jobs and stimulating
the economy. ASDA recommends that the new LDP recognises the role that retailing plays in the
local economy, providing investment and employment opportunities. ASDA supports the continued
allocation of their stores within the relevant Town and Commercial Centres through which the
safeguarding of existing centres would be achieved.



In line with SPP, and the recently published draft SPP, ASDA encourages the position that any further
retail investment should be focussed in existing/committed retail locations within the Centres and
that, at this time, there is no requirement for additional, new out of centre developments.

ASDA would support the continued use of the network of centres, and therefore the sequential
approach, set out in the current LDP’s Policy RT1.


